	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2020/3841/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	8-14 Macklin Street

London

WC2B 5NF


	Proposal(s)

	Alterations to fenestration and doors to the front (Macklin Street), rear side wing and rear elevation.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0
0

	Summary of representations 


	One objection is summarised as:
1. Much of the change is at ground floor and in a conservation area on a street with multiple listed buildings. Support the replacement of the ground floor shutters and doors with Crittal style glazing.  If executed well they will be an improvement to the streetscape, but the current proposal has some distinct shortcomings

2. I have objections regarding the gold tiles to the entrance, the gold beading for the windows and the proposed blue colour for the windows and front render.

3. The Applicant also notes the gold is consistent with the vibrant yellow late 90's roof extension.  As that is barely visible from the street unless you purposefully look up, that "consistency" is hardly a reason to introduce something garish to the streetscape.  I cannot imagine Camden would have allowed a large yellow intrusion at street level.

4. I also note that the Applicant wishes to replace and existing crittal style window immediately east of the main entrance with an aluminium utility door.  If they wish for another door to access storage or other areas, it would be far better for that new utility door, as well as the current one to match the style of the new crittal doors being installed, this will allow for much greater façade consistency. This would be very similar to what has been done across the street.
Officer response to 1-4 above:
1. The gold cladding has been replaced with a more muted limestone finish. The use of dark navy/steel blue would provide a richness which is considered acceptable. The new aluminium utility door would be symmetrical with the existing utility door adjacent to the main entrance. Similarly the new crittal window would be installed to match the existing one at this level.


	Recommendation:
Grant planning permission 


